Topics We Will Study

In Grade 5

Hello parents and guardians!  Here is a list of the main subjects and topics we will cover throughout the school year.

Math

     We have a brand new math series called enVision Math, which is now being used school-wide, kindergarten through grade 6.  It is closely aligned with our new federal Common Core standards.  Here are the main topics that we will study:

· place values and comparing and reading decimals

· adding and subtracting decimals

· multiplying whole numbers

· dividing by 1 and 2 digit divisors

· multiplying and dividing decimals

· numerical expressions, patterns, and relationships

· adding and subtracting fractions

· adding and subtracting mixed numbers

· multiplying and dividing fractions and mixed numbers

· volumes of solids

· units of measure

· collecting and exploring data

· classifying plane figures

· coordinate geometry

     The students will also be using the IXL program, 90 minutes per week as a practice tool. Students can access this program at home and they can earn extra credit. (Their passwords are in their agendas!)   The students can also read the entire math book online at home and practice their Etools. (Once again, see their agendas for passwords.) 

Reading/Writing (Language Arts)

     We will continue to use the Reading Streets program.  This program uses short stories and selections from books as tools to practice some of the main reading strategies.  These strategies, or target skills, focus on the concepts of plot, character development, prior knowledge of a subject, questioning what is happening in a story, predicting outcomes, identifying different themes and settings, and visualizing each scene in a story.  In fifth grade, students learn to read critically, and think about these concepts and strategies as they are reading.  

    I am always reading a trade book to the class, and I often choose the first book in a series in order to get them hooked. Most of the books I choose can be found in the Scholastic order forms.  I can also special order books for the students through Scholastic. Grammar and vocabulary are weaved into our reading program almost every day. We will also begin our cursive unit shortly.

     When it comes to writing, I am very excited about using our new Writer’s Workshop program, designed by Lucy Calkins.  It focuses on creating enthusiastic writers, and it gives the students many strategies to create meaningful and interesting writing.  Ask your children about these strategies and keep peeking into their Writer’s Notebooks to see what they are working on and publishing.

     Spelling words will be a combination of the Reading Street words, and words from our writing program that are frequently misspelled by fifth graders.  As we get into the swing of things, the students will have a two-week long reading unit with the spelling words being introduced Monday of the second week.  Spelling tests are on Fridays.

(Note:  Science and social studies will be divided into three-week units.  We will begin the first three weeks of school with science.)

Science

    Here are the main topics in science this year:

· weathering, erosion, the classification and properties of rocks and minerals, and the forces that change the Earth’s surface

· the properties of light and sound

· simple machines, the technology of building and planning a structure, and the use of tools in nature

· characteristics of plants and animals, life cycles, and adaptations for survival

Social Studies

    Here are the main topics of study:

· early explorers beginning with the Vikings

· 15th century European exploration of North America

· the Aztec, Incan, and Mayan civilizations

· early French and English settlements in the New World

· relations and coexistence with Native American tribes

· growth of colonies and early government

· Seven Years War

· Crisis leading up to the Revolutionary War (taxes, no representation, occupation of Boston)

· Shay’s Rebellion

· The Constitutional Convention

· the principles of democracy

· citizenship

Homework Policy

     Our policy at FRRSD is to give the students approximately ten minutes of homework per grade level.  This amounts to 50 minutes per evening.  I generally do not give homework over the weekend unless it is catch-up work or we are working on an extended project.

      I will try to give math homework daily. Watch your agenda for suggested amounts of minutes a child should be working on each subject.  If a student is working hard, but taking a long time to finish an assignment, please make sure they are not working over 50 minutes.  Simply write how many minutes they attempted, and sign their work.  I am looking for quality of homework, not quantity.  All homework will be something that they have already practiced in class!

     The students are also expected to read 15 minutes every Monday-Thursday.  They are then required to record their time and write several sentences about their reading. This record keeping is done in a small booklet called an Imagine Journal. I will collect and grade it every Friday.

      Students never need to ask to do extra work. Many times I offer extra credit problems or assignments that children can choose to do.

I look forward to a wonderful year with your children.

I can be reached at school between 8 a.m. and 4 p.m. (269-4466)

I also check my email daily. (ckeller@frrsd.org)

No home phone calls please.

Thanks and have a great year!

Our Classroom Rules

Created By The Students of Grade 5
Rule 1:  Treat everything and everybody around you with respect.

Rule 2:  Try your best and have a good attitude everyday!

Rule 3:  Be nice to people and feel safe expressing yourself!

Rule 4:  Have a good character (following our Character Traits) and brighten up your day!

